Proposed Ranking Procedure for Todd County Central High School

Starting with the graduating class of 2014

· Students, with the assistance of their parents and teachers/counselors, would develop a 4-year graduation plan during their 8th grade year, using their Individual Learning Plan 

· Graduation requirements would remain the same as they are currently:  a minimum of 26 credits, with complete details of specific graduation requirements listed in the student handbook

· There would be two choices of diplomas:  Standard Diploma or a Commonwealth Diploma

· The student’s unweighted grade point average plus their ACT score would determine their class rank.  There would be no rounding of grades.  AP and Dual Credit courses would each have 5 points added to the grade (with 100 being the highest possible grade)

· The top 10% would be recognized at graduation with “Honors Distinction”

· There would be no Valedictorian or Salutatorian.  The reason for this is two-fold:  currently students who are chosen for the Gatton Academy remain our students but could not be our Valedictorian or Salutatorian because Gatton Academy does not use weighted grades.  We are looking at more and more specialized programs such as Gatton Academy or “middle college” being made available to our students and these programs do not “fit” into the Valedictorian/Salutatorian model.  Secondly, we have found that in many cases, students competing to be the Valedictorian or Salutatorian were not taking classes which would be very beneficial to their careers, simply because they did not raise their GPA up as quickly other classes.  
· Cords distinguishing Grade Point Average and ACT scores of 25 or higher would be worn on graduation 

